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Important Changes to Your Benefits Under the 
Railroad Employees National Health and Welfare Plan 

Dear Employee, 

Pursuant to collective bargaining agreements between certain participating labor organizations represented by 
the Health and Welfare Committee of the Cooperating Railway Labor Organizations and railroads represented 
by the National Carriers' Conference Committee, changes are being made to the benefits provided by the 
Railroad Employees National Health and Welfare Plan (the "Plan"). Other changes are required as a result of 
the loss of grandfathered status under the Patient Protection and Affordable Care Act (the "Act") of 2010 (also 
referred to as Healthcare Reform) and for purposes of compliance with the Mental Health Parity and Addiction 
Equity Act ("MHP AEA"). 

Grandfathered Status Disclosure 

Notwithstanding these changes, and at the present time, in the absence of contrary federal agency regulations or 
definitive guidance, the CHCB (Comprehensive Health Care Benefit) and the MHSA (Mental Health and 
Substance Abuse benefit) of the Plan continue to be grandfathered under the Patient Protection and Affordable 
Care Act (the "Act"). As permitted by the Act, a grandfathered benefit package can preserve certain basic 
health coverage that was already in effect when that law was enacted. A grandfathered benefit package may 
not include certain consumer protections of the Act that would otherwise apply; for example, the requirement to 
provide preventive health services without any cost-sharing. However, a grandfathered benefit package must 
comply with certain other consumer protections in the Act, for example, the elimination of lifetime limits on 
benefits. 

Questions regarding which protections apply and which protections do not apply to a grandfathered benefit 
package and what might cause a benefit package to change from grandfathered status can be directed to your 
benefits administrator by calling the Member Services phone number located on the back of your Member 
Identification Card or: 

For Aetna 
For Highmark BCBS 
For UnitedHealthcare 

1-800-842-4044 
1-866-267-3320 
1-888-445-4379 


















